Transcript of the Statement of Mr. Schuck With Regard to the Chrome VI Spill From the Building 225 Chrome Plating Tank Scrubbers on 2/17/88

To:  Mr. Findlay

Fm.  James F. Schuck Jr. – 813879

Subj:  SCRUBBER SYSTEM FOR CHROME ROOM – BLD – 225


These are a sequence of events to the best of my recollection and knowledge on 02-17-88.  All times are approximate unless otherwise noted.

02-17-88

0700 -  Checked pump and blowers.  Everything looked good and seemed normal

0900 – Checked system again.  Again, looked fine.

(1000) – I noticed chrome on the deck in alleyway between the south end of bld. 225 and the northend of bld. 101.  Checked pump, water level in lower tank, and noticed chrome blowing out the top of the blower.

1005 – Asked Sandoval to call Mr. Findley and tell him.  He said he would call John Brock C/461.

(1212) – I called John Brock and he said he would be right over.

1215 -  Went out to check pump and found Sharkey from X02 tightening a flange on the pump, as it was leaking.

1230 – John Brock arrived with another person.  I do not know who he was.

1230 to about 1315 – We were discussing what we should do and generally talking about the system.
1315 – We turned the pump off, and noticed that the water was rising in the lower tank from the upper tanks.  There are no shut-off valves in the system to stop the water flow from the upper tanks.

1325 – We turned the pump back on to keep the system cycling and to keep the lower tank from overflowing.  C/461 pulled a sample of waste water from the lower tank and send it out to waste water treatment to see what the ppm rate was.  John later told me that the waste water treatment plant could not take the water  as it was between 500 and 700 ppm.  We are not allowed to dump anymore than 50 ppm.

1400 – 1500 X07 repaired broken nipple off of valve on lower tank.  That valve when open releases waste water into chrome room which in turn goes to the water water treatment plant.

1400 – 1545  Mr. Findley, Mr. Hoffman, Mr. Brock and myself after discussing the system and seeing what happened when the pump was turned off, decided it was in everyone’s best interest to get the waste water out of the upper tanks.  It should be noted that at that time we had no way of knowing how much waste water was in the upper tanks.  Mr. Brock made some phone calls, and with the help of the spill team got everything taken care of after I had went home.

2-18-88

 0700 – checked the system.  Pump was running blowers were running, the lower tank had about 1 ½ feet of water in it and there was no chrome waste blowing into the air.

0800 – John Brock told me that they filled two 1,000 gallon tanks and sent them to waste water treatment the evening before.

1350 – Per John Brock C/461, and Allen Siest C/106, the secured the blowers and Joe Sandoval, John Lovery and myself covered the pit tank, #4 Decorative and anodize tanks in the chrome room with herculite and wood.
James F. Schuck Jr.

Acting For Max Henderson.
